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 Welcome to the APRIL / MAY edition of the ‘News from the Top of the Hill’! 
There is, as always, so much to be proud of at St Kew and it is a delight to be able to share 
these things with you here in this edition of the ’News from the Top of the Hill’.  

Summer term 
We can’t believe it is the start of the Summer Term already!  This Term always 
brings a wealth of lovely learning opportunities, with many of them being out of 
doors! We look forward to Healthy Living week in particular, with a focus on living 
healthy lives through physical activity, mindfulness and eating.  The summer fayre 
and Sports Day are highlights - keep the afternoons of 30th June, for Sports Day, 
and the afternoon of 7th July for the Summer Fayre free in your diary - if last 
year we went big, I eagerly await the Summer fayre - it promises to be amazing! 

Office changes / teaching space 
As a school, we have gained many more pupils over the last few years and as such, we have been 
desperately needing another space for teaching groups of pupils during lessons.  Our Trust have 
supported this during the holiday and we have created a new Admin office space within the   
foyer space, my office is now in the old Admin space and my old office is now a teaching space 
for our pupils!  We are delighted with the results and know that you will love it too. Take a look 
at page 15 for pictures. We await a glass partition but in the meantime we have a Perspex      
version to be gentle with! Thank you Kernow Learning for helping us with this! 

Menu changes 
We have a new menu for this term - please see this on page 28. A copy of which can be found on 
the parents page on the school website. 

Attendance 
As we start the first day of the Summer Term, there is a piece in this edition 
on the Attendance Strategy across all Kernow Learning schools.  Please take 
some time to read through the info on pages 7, 8 and 9 and feel free to ask any 
questions that you may have. Our Trust has a robust, but kind, approach to   
attendance and it is our greatest desire to have all children in school every day 
learning as much as they possibly can to reach their full potential. We          

recognise this cannot always be the case, but we want to support full attendance where it is   
possible. The Tea with Miss session on Friday 19th May at 9am, will focus on attendance, so 
please feel free to attend and enjoy some yummy sweet treats, a cup of tea or coffee and a 
chat, with time dedicated to attendance and questions. 

Bank Holidays 
May is the month of Bank Holidays!!!!!! As always, there are the usual days for Early May and the 
Spring Bank Holiday (which is included in our half term holiday) but this year, an additional Bank 
Holiday, on 8th May for the King’s Coronation, has been added. The Tuesday to 
Friday following the Coronation (9th—12th May) is SATs week for the Year 6 
pupils.  Please can we remind all families to be on time this week, as should     

always be the case, to ensure our Year 6 superstars can do their 
very best on these days, without any unnecessary disturbances.   

Health awareness / opportunities etc. 
As always there are health awareness pages alongside the wellbeing calendar for 
the month (May isn’t out yet!) within this edition, we hope you find these useful. 

Please do not hesitate to pop in if you have any questions or ideas to share!      

We want you to be part of the St Kew family. 
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Newton Class 

 
 

Discover     Learn     Develop 

Newton Class 

We have been looking forward to welcoming the children of Newton Class back 
to school after our two-week break- they have returned to their Newton 
Class family  refreshed, revitalised, and ready to learn.  

  

On our return, the children will be beginning the topic of 
‘Talents and powers’. We will be coming to the end of our English work with the 
story ‘The Sea Saw’ by Tom Percival and begin ‘Little Red’ by 
Lynn Roberts,  followed by ‘Super Milly and the Super School 
Day’ by Stephanie Clarkson.   

  
We begin to draw to an end of our Geography focus of ‘Going 

to the seaside’, where the children have enjoyed recognising features of the 
seaside such as natural and man-made aspects.  

  
Our Science focus will continue to observe seasonal changes, describing the 
weather linked with the season of Spring and Summer. We will also be flexing 
our green fingers and delving into identifying common and wild plants, and 
trees.  It will be wonderful to see this knowledge consolidated and drawn upon 
in our outdoor area and if anyone has signed up for Mrs Murray’s gardening 
club, on a Monday after school, they will be able to help her plant crops and 
harvest in the not too distant future! 

  
History this half term we will bring an end to the topic of ‘The Seaside 100 

years ago’. A particular delight of this topic was our pretend visit to an art gallery – which was 
our classroom displaying pictures of the seaside 100 years ago. The children looked around the 
‘gallery’ in pairs to gather ideas for creating a poster to advertise the seaside 100 years ago.   

  

In our Art this half term we will be looking at sculpture. We will study the sculptor 
artist Augusta Savage. She was a talented American sculptor who despite her    
impoverished upbringing worked hard to become a recognised sculptor and fought 
against racism to create a place for Black women in the world of art.    
 

Please continue to send your child in with a coat as we are getting some April  
showers and chilly mornings. As you know we thrive in our outdoor learning here at St Kew so 
having the appropriate outerwear, including wellies allows us to make the most of our wonderful 
environment. Newton are particularly fab at remembering water bottles…lets keep this up as it 
keeps them well hydrated and ready to learn.  

 
Thank you for all your efforts in supporting your child in their reading journey by reading to 
them at home. Please continue to do this as much as possible and remember to bring in book bags 
every week.  

  
As always, please ask if you have any questions or queries about any aspect of your child’s school 
life – we are always here to help!  
 

Mrs Osman, Mrs Murray and the Newton Class Team 
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 Armstrong Class 
 
It is lovely to see you all back, We hope you all had a fantastic Easter!   

 
This term our topic is ‘Different Times, Different Lives’. 
We will be using the Romans to inspire our learning this 
term. In English, we will be reading ‘Escape from Pompeii’ 
by Christina Balit. We will travel back in time to the days of the Roman 
Empire and join Tranio, the son of an actor, and his friend Livia, the 
baker’s daughter, in witnessing the eruption of Mount Vesuvius in AD79. 
We will be using this book to write setting descriptions and historical  
stories. 
 

We will link our literacy to our history and geography learning, and we are        
focusing on Roman Britain. We will discover why the Romans invaded Britain, how 
the Romans managed to maintain control and how much our lives are influenced by 
the Romans today. In Geography, we will use the history of Pompeii to learn about 
volcanoes. The children will discover what volcanoes are, their key features and 
what life is like in volcanic areas. 
 
In maths, we will be reviewing the four operations: addition, subtraction, multiplication and    
division. Armstrong will be consolidating their learning of using the column method to add and 
subtract up to 3-digits with exchanging, as well as multiplying and dividing up to 2-digit numbers. 
 

In Science, we are learning about light. Armstrong will be recognising 
that we need light in order to see and understand how light is reflected 
from different surfaces. We will work scientifically using equipment to 
explore how shadows are formed.  
 
In Art, we will be learning about the different art 
forms that the Romans brought to Britain. We will 

research historical mosaic patterns, design their own mosaics and create 
their designs using sketching, printing and collage. 
 
As we enter the Summer Term, please remember that the weather will continue to change     
often. The children need to bring a waterproof coat with them every day and a jumper in case it 
gets chilly. Everyone will need a pair of wellies in school for outdoor learning (these need to    
remain in school for the duration of the term).  
 
Please ensure that your child brings a water bottle with them every day and as the weather gets 
warmer (fingers crossed) as well as hats and sun cream on those hot summer days. We will    
continue to change reading books on Fridays so please only send book bags in then. The children’s 
PE days will continue to be on Tuesdays and Thursdays and they need to come into school    
wearing their sports clothes on those days.  
 
If you have any questions regarding anything at all, don’t hesitate to speak to me in the mornings 
or email the school office.  

Miss Taylor and the Armstrong Class Team 
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Einstein Class 

 

Our topic for the summer term is ‘Invention and Enterprise’. It is 
an exciting term, and we have an early visit planned for ‘Spaceport 
Cornwall’ in Newquay, which links with our learning about ‘Earth and 

Space’ and ‘Forces’ from last term. We have an 
additional bank holiday this half term for the King’s coronation, and 
we will be celebrating the event in school on Friday 12th May as well 
as the Year 6 children having their own celebration for completing 
their SATs. 

 

We will be studying a few texts linked to the theme of ‘Invention and     
Enterprise’ and we will begin with ‘The Invention of Hugo Cabret’ by Brian 
Selznick. This is a story full of wonder and excitement about a twelve-year
-old orphan Hugo who lives in the walls of a busy Paris train station.    

 

We will be studying China as part of our geography learning 
and will also explore the ancient Chinese art of origami.  

 

In science, our topic for this half term is ‘Light’. In RE lessons the children will be    
considering the big question of: ‘How Christians decide how to live?’ In music we will be 
focusing on jazz for the first time this year. The learning will focus around two tunes: 
Three Note Bossa and The Five Note Swing. 

 

We have completed a series of lessons based on the topic: ‘Healthy Me’ and will now look 
at ‘Relationships’ this half term. In this unit we will cover mental health, dealing with 
grief, power/control and staying safe online. 

 

PE lessons will continue to take place on ‘Trainer Days’ -Tuesdays and Thursdays. In PE 
lessons with our Plymouth Argyle coaches we will develop our athletic skills. Our other 
PE session will focus on developing the skills to play cricket. The final two weeks of this 
half term will be focused on swimming.   Outdoor learning can take place on any day of 
the week and pupils do need a warm and waterproof coat with them in school every day 
as well as a pair of wellies. 

 

Homework comes home every Monday, handwriting on one side with 10 spellings to learn, 
to be assessed on the following Monday. The reverse has times tables to complete in 
less than 3 minutes. The sums not completed in the time given, they can finish in another 
colour.  

 

If you have any questions regarding homework or anything else please come and speak to 
one of the ‘Einstein Class’ team.                         

Mrs Watson and the Einstein Class Team 
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Behaviour: Growth Mindset & The 6 R's 

 

What is Growth Mindset? 

The concept of growth mindset has been around for a 
while. It was developed by Professor Carol Dweck and 
her research demonstrates - A growth mindset thrives on challenge and sees failure “not as    
evidence of unintelligence but as a heartening springboard for growth and for stretching our  
existing abilities.” They found that children who pushed through challenges believed they could 
improve. Children who pulled back from challenges believed their abilities could not improve. 

 

At St Kew, we empower our children to develop their own growth mindset and to have a positive 
attitude to life and learning. Through their school journey, we teach our children that having a 
growth mindset means more than just accepting feedback and being open-minded. It is about 
taking feedback, learning from experience, and coming up with strategies for improving. It is 
believing that even when you fail at something, you can still succeed. 

  

What are the 6R's for learning behaviour? 

Although we think that it is important that children learn new skills and knowledge, we also want 
them to learn to be better at learning itself. The six R's of Learning are six words which        
describe things that we need to have to be successful learners, whatever type of learning we 
are doing. 

 

This approach encourages and enables our children to: 

Create a learning culture in which we all strive to become better learners 

Use clear labels to develop a better understanding of learning processes 

Approach difficulties in learning without fear of failure 

Become more confident and ambitious. 

 

The 6R's allow us to 
develop a common 
language for    
learning across the 
school.  

 

The language is used 
in all classrooms, 
with all children and 
you can help at 
home by using some 
of the same phrases 
where possible. 

 
Apologies for the 
poor photo but the 
light from the win-
dows makes it hard 
to take a good one! 
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Attendance  
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Attendance cont. 
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 Attendance cont. 
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Year 5 and 6 Residential to Canoe Cornwall, Trelissick 

 

Our Year 5 and 6 pupils are getting excited, as the date for our residential draws ever closer.  

 

This year, pupils are gong with Upton Cross ACE Academy in Liskeard, to Canoe Cornwall. Going 
with another school gives the children a time to develop new friendships and for our Year 6     
pupils, in particular, something to focus on in their last few weeks at our school. As always, we 
will also be praying for good weather! 

 

Children will be staying in tents – proper camping style! A wide variety of physical and fun        
activities are planned for the trip ranging from archery to axe-throwing and canoeing to survival 
skills with a few others thrown in for good measure, as well as the traditional time around the 
campfire.  

 

We have been able to ensure we have a fully inclusive package, meaning that all activities and 
meals are included in the overall price and none of the teachers will be cooking the food –    
something that both the children and the staff will be delighted about!  

 

All activities are led by instructors who are quali-
fied to lead these adventurous activities - they are 
much more skilled than the teachers!  

 

Please remember to attend the meeting on Friday 
28th April, at 5pm to hear more about this visit.  

Tea with Miss 

 

The next Tea with Miss session will focus on Attendance and will be held on Friday 19th 
May at 9am in the school hall. 

 

Please come and join us in the hall for a session sharing the ways in which we support you 
and your child’s attendance at school and peruse some of the reasons we encourage full at-
tendance in all pupils at school.  There will plenty of time for questions, so please do join us 
if you have ever wondered Why does the Government 
expect pupils to be in school at least 96% of the 
school year? or What happens if my child misses 
school? 

 

And who doesn’t like a bit of cake with their tea? 
There will be plenty on offer. 

 

Friday 19th May @ 9am   
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Governor Corner 
 
Welcome back everyone do hope you have all had a good Easter and are ready for a 
busy  Summer Term at St Kew.  
 
As a governor I was invited to attend “Tea with Miss” at the end of the spring  term which was a 
lovely opportunity to meet some parents/carers and listen and discuss how reading and phonics 
are taught at St Kew and what as parents/carers, you can do to help  at home to improve reading 
skills. It was good to hear and see how supportive parents/carers are already being. You too can 
help  at home by listening to your child reading and reading to them every day. Reading is the 
gateway to all learning.  
 
Attendance is “everyone’s business”, and we should be doing everything we can as parents/
carers, staff and governors  to ensure children get to school every day. When children attend 
school regularly and on time they learn to build relationships , social skills, and how to belong. 
They build friendships that can last a life time. Attending school regularly is good for your 
child’s wellbeing and family wellbeing, avoids missed opportunities and gives teachers the time to 
support your child so they can be the very best that they can be.  
 
If you are worried about attendance please contact the school who can advise and help with any 
challenges.  
 
As governors we are looking forward to this new term and seeing all the children  “discovering 
and learning and developing” and being at 
school every day.  
 
Pip Campbell  
Chair of Governors.  

Swimming lessons 
 

We are delighted to be able to take the Year 4, 5 and 6 children for two weeks of intensive  
swimming lessons later this half term! 
 
As many of you will know, lessons take place every afternoon over a 2 week period and we have 
seen such an improvement in the swimming skills of pupils in the past, that we are looking forward 
to continuing to see many improvements across this fortnight. 

 
Every child thoroughly enjoys these sessions and we hope you 
will be able to help them continue with their swimming        
development with lessons outside of school hours to improve 
their stroke, distance and skills even more. 
  
We are eagerly awaiting the 15th May and look forward to 
seeing how each and every pupil develops across this intensive 
course. 
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Outdoor Learning 
 
We take great pride in our Outdoor Learning provision at St Kew, 
and are always looking for ways to enhance it!!  
 
Whether it is in the school grounds or in the locality, our children 
extend their thinking, flex their problem solving skills and develop 
their collaboration with each other when they learn outdoors. 
 
So what are the key benefits of outdoor learning? 
There are so many benefits of outdoor learning for both children and teachers. Below are 
five of the core ways we believe that learning outdoors improves educational outcomes for 
all. 
 
1. Children’s mental health and wellbeing improves 
There is an enormous body of research available showing that time spent in nature can     
improve children’s mental health and wellbeing. Likewise, a lack of learning outdoors is 
steadily resulting in a ‘Nature Deficit Disorder’, where spending less time outside is        
suggested to lead to behavioural problems. By taking learning outdoors, we can combat     
Nature Deficit Disorder and increase mental health by improving mood, confidence and  
wellbeing. 
According to the Outdoor Classroom Day 2018 Muddy Hands report: 
“Children’s lives are now far more stressful than in the past, alongside higher academic    
expectations, there are pressures created by social media use, which can monopolise      
children’s time and attention, affect their body image, or expose them to age- inappropriate 
content. Many children are under more time pressure, more peer pressure and more      
pressure to succeed. Getting outdoors is the cheapest and easiest way to reduce this    
pressure so children (and adults) feel less stressed.” 
And let’s face it – happier, healthier children are more motivated and eager to learn; a    
winning outcome from all angles. 
 
2. Children’s relationship with nature improves 
“If children don’t grow up knowing about nature and appreciating it, they will not understand 
it. And if they don’t understand it, they won’t protect it. And if they don’t protect it, who 
will?”     Sir David Attenborough 

A four year study (and the largest of its kind)     
conducted by Natural England showed that 94% of 
the teachers involved reported that outdoor learning 
led to a greater understanding of nature. The     
numbers don’t lie – children need to spend time    
outdoors to truly understand it. The beauty of    
combining important lessons with memorable         
experiences outside the classroom means that these 
moments in nature can be strengthened, and so too 
can children’s connection to, and love of, the natural 
world.   

https://www.bbc.com/news/science-environment-17495032
https://outdoorclassroomday.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/2/2018/11/Muddy-Hands-FINAL.pdf
https://naturalengland.blog.gov.uk/2016/07/21/busting-the-myths-on-outdoor-learning-in-schools/
https://naturalengland.blog.gov.uk/2016/07/21/busting-the-myths-on-outdoor-learning-in-schools/
https://naturalengland.blog.gov.uk/2016/07/21/busting-the-myths-on-outdoor-learning-in-schools/
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 3. Education is more inclusive 
All children are unique – they learn in different 
ways and for some, these can  actually be stifled 
by the classroom. Especially for children with  
special educational needs, the classroom can bring 
with it added stress and ingrained feelings of   
academic or social ‘difference’. 

 
One of the many brilliant things about outdoor learning is that it gives more scope for inclusive 
activities and overall mindset. There are more possibilities and opportunities for all pupils to be 
together, experiencing the same range of activities. Plus, the sensory immersion opportunities 
are far higher and children feel less tied to one specific mode of learning. 
“Inclusion in outdoor learning is about looking at how everyone in your class can be involved     
together, all gaining from the activities they are taking part in. Consider the sensory elements 
of the activity, your pupils’ academic and physical abilities, the interaction of pupils with each 
other and the overall experiences gained. All children are different and will be engaged and   
enthused by different things, and all teachers are familiar with creating lessons that meet 
these different needs so that all their pupils can flourish. Teaching outdoors is no different.” 
 
4. Curriculum learning is enhanced 
‘We know that many pupils thrive learning outside and that this shift in environment (and a  
practical approach) can actually help certain concepts come alive and be easier to understand. 
 
Learning outside isn’t an unnecessary add-on: it’s a way to deepen children’s learning experience 
by getting them to experience lessons in a new and exciting way.  It provides practical, real-life 
experiences: the type that children truly take on board. These engaging experiences can teach 
brand new skills and also enhance problem solving, teamwork and thinking skills while feeding 
seamlessly into the curriculum. 
 
We see it as making lessons stick by fostering a genuine interest in the subject far beyond what 
a child can pick up in a textbook. 
 
5. Child development is enhanced 
By moving away from regimented seating plans and standard classroom based learning, children 
can embrace a greater sense of freedom and independence: essential contributors to their     
development. 
 
Research has even suggested that outdoor learning boosts 
confidence, social skills, communication, motivation,      
physical skills, knowledge and understanding. It has also 
been found to boost children’s self-esteem, self-
confidence, ability to work cooperatively and positive      
attitude to learning. 
 
It isn’t just a nice to have: it’s a crucial and transformative 
part of childhood and we are working hard on increasing 
these opportunities for our St Kew family! 
 

https://www.forestresearch.gov.uk/research/forest-schools-impact-on-young-children-in-england-and-wales/
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So, we are thrilled to be starting a Gardening Club on a Monday!!!!! 
 
Mrs Murray and her Mum and Dad spent a gloriously sunny 3 hours at school over the 
Easter to make 2 of our beds look like this: 

We are looking forward to starting Gardening Club on Monday 24th April and will be 
planting in these beds on our first night! 
 
We would be grateful if you do not allow your children to roam the beds before or after 
school, to ensure the safety of all and the protection for all plants and seeds that are 
planted. 
 
There are still 6 beds to complete and we would be VERY grateful of any help to turn 
these over to make them look as these two do above… if you can help, please let Mrs 
Murray know. Many thanks Hayley Thorp and Beth 
Bushby, Mrs Murray will be grabbing you very soon! 
 
Matt Vause (Marnie’s Dad) is lending his expert ad-
vice on a Monday too - we are heading in the right di-
rection to get this area up and running again, but do 
need as many hands on deck for this as possible.   
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 Our New Admin Office! 
We are so pleased with this 
new space for Mrs Mindel, 
our Administrator - she is 
going to thoroughly enjoy 
making it her own space! 
 
Lots of storage, a          
welcoming view for parents 
and a warm reception area 
to wait as was previously 
enjoyed! 
 

Thank you must go   
 to Kernow   

Learning for     
turning our 
thoughts into     
reality!!!!! 
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Important Dates for the first half of the Summer term: 

Half Term: 29th May - 2nd June 

 ‘Meet the Lifeguards’ visit: 20th April 

 Videography visit to create banner ad for St Kew: 24th April 

 Einstein Class Spaceport trip: 26th April  

 Camel Challenge football festival: 26th April 

 Possible KS1 Multi Skills festival: 27th April 

 Year 5 & 6 Residential Meeting: 27th April at 5pm 

 Year 6 Our Girls Can Festival: 4th May 

 Year 5 Boys Active Festival: 5th May 

 Year 6 SATs week: 9th - 12th May  

 High 5’s Tournament: 10th May 

 Year 6 SATs celebration: 12th May 

 King’s Coronation celebration: 12th May 2pm 

 Year 2 testing week: 15th - 19th May 

 Swimming lessons for Year 4, 5 & 6 pupils: 15th - 26th May 

 EYFS / KS1 Cross Country: 15th May 

 Tea with Miss: 19th May 9am 

 Year 3 & 4 Tennis Festival: 22nd May 

 Year 5 & 6 Tennis Festival: 24th May 
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 Important Dates for the second half of the Summer term: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

End of Term: 25th July 

Summer Holidays begin:  

26th July  

 Year 4 Multiplication check window: 5th - 16th June 

 INSET Day: 9th June 

 Year 1 Phonics Screening Check window: 12th - 16th June 

 PTA Fathers day pop up shop: 16th June  

 Science Week: 19th - 23rd June 

 Year 5 & 6 Residential: 19th - 23rd June 

 Healthy Lifestyles week: 26th - 30th June 

 EYFS Multi Skills festival: 28th June 

 Sports Day: 30th June 1.30pm 

 Year 6 transition Week: 3rd - 6th July 

 Summer Fayre: 7th July 

 Year 6 SATs results day: 11th July 

 Year 5 Our Girls Can Festival: 12th July 

 Year 5 & 6 Dryathalon: 13th July 

 Year 6 Welcome evening at Wadebridge School: 13th July 

 Annual Reports to Parents (more info to follow): 14th July 

 Class transitions for all pupils (except Y6): 19th & 20th July 

 Tea with Miss: 21st July 9am (School Improvement for 2023-24) 

 End of Term celebrations: 24th July - parents to join us for a look 
at what we have achieved this year! 
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King’s Coronation 

 

After such a wonderful afternoon with many of you last year 
for the Queen’s Jubilee, we would like to repeat this in         
celebration of the King’s Coronation.  

 

As it is SATs week in the week after the Coronation (on      
Saturday 6th May), we will be celebrating on Friday 12th May 
from 2pm onwards. 

 

We are in the process of ‘firming up’ the details, but would like 
to invite you to come and enjoy an afternoon of tea, cakes and entertainment with the 
whole St Kew Family on the school field. 

 

All children will be invited to ‘share their talents’, but there will be no expectation to do 
this - this will be an invitation and children can choose to take part of not, depending on 
their confidence levels. 

 

Please put the  

12th May @ 2pm 
in your diary and come and join us 
(hopefully on the school field, in the     
sunshine!)  

 

End of Term celebrations 

 

On Monday 24th July, we would like to invite parents to come and join their children in 
their classrooms to celebrate the work that they have produced this year, share some of 
the things they have learnt and generally enjoy being together in our classrooms.  

 

Please join us just after drop off - tea and coffee served in the hall first (whilst        
registers are taken).    

 

We are always so proud of 
our pupils and their   
achievements, that we know 
there will be lots to share 
and celebrate!   
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 Helping Hands News  
 

Hopefully you have all had a fantastic Easter break and managed to enjoy 
some sunshine and possibly a considerable amount of chocolate too… 

 

Thanks to all for the fabulous support given to our recent events – the 
Mother’s Day Pop-Up Shop last month was as popular as ever with a great 
range of plants, seeds, chocolates, bath bombs and other treats on offer for the children to 
purchase and bring home as a special gift. It’s always so lovely to see their excited faces at 
the shop : ) 

 

The Easter Cake Sale was another great event – with SO many delicious homemade cakes to 
choose from (plus some Easter eggs too!) – we love an end of term cake sale! We are also 
considering feedback and will look at having teas and coffees available at future sales for 
those parents coming a little before school pick-up to enjoy. 

 

Money wise we raised £175.17 from the Mother’s Day Pop-Up Shop and £184.03 from the 
Easter Cake Sale – so thank you to all! 

 

Please remember that everything that we raise through the PTA goes back into directly 
supporting YOUR child’s positive experience here at St Kew school. 

 

As a PTA we are gearing up to look ahead at our summer plans also – our Father’s Day Pop-
Up Shop in June AND the big events of the Summer Fayre & Auction of Promises – details 
on these to be released very, very soon. 

 

Our next PTA meeting is on Friday April 28th at the end of the school day – and we are 
looking for more people to come along and join us. Want to give back to the school, hang out 
with a great bunch of people, drink tea & eat biscuits and plan some fabulous events? Then 
we are the answer to your dreams (well sort of…). 

Please let a member of the PTA know if you are hoping to pop along! 

 

Many thanks to all 

 

Paul, Linzi, Chevi, Lauren, Kayna, Chantelle, Amanda, Michelle & Carla. 
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May is… 

National Share-a-Story Month!!!!! 

Engage a loved one in a reading or story-sharing activity today. Every year, the entire 
month of May is dedicated to creating and celebrating stories in many different ways.  
From fairy tales to cookbooks, books are great, and there is a genre for everyone.      
Encourage a child or friend to pick up a book today while you do a little reading yourself.  

National Share-a-Story Month originally started as National Tell-a-Story Week in 1974. 
The holiday was an initiative of Pat Triggs, the Vice-Chair of the Federation of         
Children’s Book Groups at the time. In 1998, the federation decided to extend the     
duration of the event to one month, and that was the beginning of National Share-a-
Story Month. 

The Federation of Children’s Book Groups is a U.K.-based national philanthropic           
organisation. It publishes and markets children’s books to cultivate the reading habit in 
children and teens. In 1965, Anne Wood, a British children’s television producer and  
creator of “Teletubbies,” formed the first children’s book group to boost the zeal for 
and about children’s books. Subsequently, more groups emerged, and the Federation of 
Children’s Book Groups was formed in 1968. 

The federation is run by volunteering individuals and organizations at the national level, 
through an executive, and at the local level, through local groups. They collaborate with 
publishers, libraries, schools, and other literacy bodies to promote National Share-a-
Story Month each May. The federation is also responsible for National Non-Fiction Day 
(every November). 

Book contests for children’s authors, events with visiting speakers, including authors and 
illustrators, and activities for  
children such as storytelling and 
book exhibitions are some of the 
events carried out during National 
Share-a-Story Month. Every year 
the federation gives a theme for 
the celebration and reading       
activities for the month. There is 
also a Share-a-Story Challenge on 
social media where everyone is 
free to participate and celebrate 
the event. 

Have a look on the class pages on 
the school website for the top 50 
books for all age groups to give 
you a starting place… 

ENJOY!!!!! 
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